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July 23, 2019 
 
 
 
 
Board of Supervisors 
County of Ventura 
800 South Victoria Avenue 
Ventura, CA 93009 
 
Subject: Recommendation to Appoint David Wareham to the Citizens’ Transportation 

Advisory Committee 
 
 
Recommendations 
Appoint David Wareham to the Citizens’ Transportation Advisory Committee, which makes 
recommendations to the Ventura County Transportation Commission. 
 
Discussion 
David has expressed his interest in serving on the Advisory Commission. He retired in March 
2018 after 32 years with the Ventura County Sheriff’s Office with his last position as Chief of 
Police for the City of Fillmore. His experience will serve the Committee and Commission well.  
 
Sincerely, 
 
 
 
Kelly Long 
Supervisor, Third District 
 


